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CWF RUMMAGE SALE HAS 
COME AND GONE 

 
But not without being a huge success. CWF would like to thank all 
of the volunteers for the help with setting up, working, and  
tearing down the rummage sale. Many people (over 25) took time 
out of their busy schedules to help with the set up the Saturday 
before. Then...the next Saturday the same number of people 
(over 25) came up and helped tear down and pack away what 
was left. The left over clothes went to the Samaritan Center and 
the other items were put away for a Youth Booth at the upcoming 
Flea Mart. This just goes to show what teamwork and the ability 
to work as a church family can get accomplished. CWF made 
$2030.15. These monies will be used to help the church and the 
community in the upcoming year.  

Great work ï Clinton Christian Church  
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YOUTH GROUP SERVICE PROJECT 
Have you noticed - the front yard of the church is blessed with beautiful 
sweet gum trees? Have you also noticed  - the front yard of the church is 
ñblessedò with those crazy ñballsò that a sweet gum tree creates? Well our 
Wednesday after-school youth decided they had enough. They spent an 
hour and a half scooping, raking, shoveling, and picking up all of the sweet 
gum ñballsò from the front yard to help beautify our church. They did a great 
job and for awhile our front yard was ñgum ball lessò. They did this as a 
ñThank Youò for all of the support the congregation has given them by  

helping to feed them and sending them to camp. 



APRIL FELLOWSHIP DINNER 
EARTH DAY 

It may be hard to imagine that before 1970, a 
factory could spew black clouds of toxic smoke 
into the air or dump tons of toxic waste into a 
nearby stream, and that was perfectly  
legal.  They could not be taken to court to stop it. 
 

How was that possible?  Because there was no 
EPA, no Clean Air Act, no Clean Water 
Act.  There were no legal or regulatory mecha-
nisms to protect our environment. 
 

In spring 1970, Senator Gaylord Nelson created 
Earth Day as a way to force this issue onto the 
national agenda.  Twenty million Americans 
demonstrated in different U.S. cities, and it 
worked! In December 1970, Congress  
authorized the creation of a new federal agency 
to tackle environmental issues, the U.S.  
Environmental Protection Agency. 

April 2018   

As you read this we are 

just getting ready for 

Easter. Are you ready for 

Easter? What do you do to 

get ready for Easter? Dye 

and hide eggs? Buy a ham? 

Clean the house to get 

ready for company? Dry 

clean your Sunday best? 

Whatever it is you, do Iôm 

sure itôs top priority and gets done well. 

How about your Lenten preparation for Easter? Did 

you do any deep reflection on your relationship with 

God? Did you utilize your puzzle piece you received 

at Ash Wednesday service as a trigger to start those 

reflections? Were you able to hear Godôs voice as an 

answer to prayer or reflection? I hope yes was the 

answer to many of these questions.  

There is nothing wrong with outright admitting that 

you are not perfect. That you make a mistake every 

now and again. That sometimes Godôs 

commandments arenôt always easy to follow. That 

loving your neighbor as yourself is a very difficult 

task at times. On that note, loving yourself might be 

difficult at times. That is why we need a savior. 

There is nothing wrong with admitting that you need 

a savior as well. Itôs not a sign of weakness...itôs a 

sign of you being aware of your situation, your 

surroundings, the society around you and the 

knowledge that life can be hard, difficult and  

puzzling at times. Admitting you need help is a sign 

of strength. The willingness to accept said help can 

be a life changing experience. Jesus is here to help. 

Let us accept that help and be the example to help 

others. My friends - YOU ROCK...YOU RULE. 

       

BE GOOD and BE SAFE - Pastor Tim 

 

The Membership Team will be hosting the  
April Fellowship Dinner on Earth Day 2018! 

April 22 

 

Have you ever really thought about Earth Day 
and its beginning? 

Since we will be gathering to celebrate each other 
at our church, letôs also celebrate the earth, our 
home, that God has so generously blessed us. 

 

Come and join in the fun and food on April 22  
after the morning worship service.  There will be 
more information to follow as to what we will be 
serving and what foods that we would like  
our terrific congregational family to bring. 
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Family and friends 
enjoying Marchôs  
fellowship dinner 



Shut in Concerns 

 Thoughts, Prayers, and Concerns  

 PRAYERS FOR OUR TROOPS 
 

 
If you have a family member, friend or loved one 
who is serving active duty in the military, please  

contact the office to have them included in our ongoing 
prayers. If available, please provide us with a picture and any 
pertinent information you wish to share, such as: name, 
relationship to you, family, where they are serving, what 
capacity they are serving in, etcé 
 
 
Please keep the following troops in our prayers: 
 

 

Concerns 
 
Prayers for the Hetherington family on the passing of 
Thelma Hetherington. 
 
 

Please keep Howard and Mary Cupp in prayer. Howard 
recently blacked out which caused him to be involved in a car 
accident. Prayer for both healing for Howard and prayer for the 
doctors and nurses as they examine why it happened and how 
to keep it from happening again.  

 
Continue to keep Elaine VonSpreckelsen in prayer as she 
heals from her recent surgery. She is home now and on the 
mend. 
 

Darlene Anderson, continues treatment for her cancer. 
Continue to pray for her, her family and her full recovery.   
 

Continued prayers for Mary Laughlin for strength and 
courage as she goes through rigorous therapy following her 
stroke.  
 

Continue to keep Melva Baker in your prayers as she battles 
health issues.   
 

Prayers for Peggy Arthur as she begins treatment for breast 
cancer. 
 
Prayers for Bob and Diane Pattison as Bob is recovering 
from open heart surgery. 
 
Prayers for Virgina Hunter and her family as she mourns the 
loss of her brother, Floyd Gray. 
 
 

 
 
 
Maurita Carter 
Appleton City Manor, 600 N. Main, Appleton City, MO 64724 
 
Roma Woods 
The Gardens at Barry Road, Apt 137. 8300 NW Barry Road, 
KCMO 64153 
 
Sue Robinson, Kristine Brock, Connie McNarron 
Clinton Rehabilitation, 1009 East Ohio, Clinton MO 64735 
 
Virginia Hunter 
Jefferson Gardens, 509 West Rogers, Clinton MO 64735 
 
Paige Miller 
Bristol Manor, 1402 East Franklin, Clinton MO 64735 
 
Jack and Alice Leisure 
1201 W. 19th St., Apt A310, Higginsville MO 64037 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Sgt. Trent Crawford, Dylan Wilson. Dameon Skaggs 

DID YOU KNOWé. 
 

Clinton Christian Church is a praying church. 
We have two weekly prayer groups that 
meetï Monday morning at 7am and  

Thursday afternoon at 1pm. All are invited. 
We offer individual prayer after each Sunday 
Worship Service. We have prayer cards that 
we sign and send out to our shut-ins and 

those that need care.  
We sign prayer blankets and deliver themð 
wrapping that person in our prayers. 

Recently, we have been signing and sending 
cards to those that are not part of the  
Clinton Christian Church family yet are in 
need of prayer just the same. If you know of 
such a person relay that information to  
Marjorie Cooper or Susan Lankford. 

 

Ongoing Concerns 

Sharlotte Anderson, Nancy Eidson, June Dehn,  
Moe Young, Pat and Walt Reinhard, Lucy Nilson, 
Lee Ann Potter (Sara Dunnôs mother), Our Church, 
Our Church Leaders, Our Pastor, Our Community 

OUR HEARTS AND PRAYERS GO OUT TO 
THE VICTIMS OF THE SERIAL BOMBINGS 
IN THE AUSTIN, TX AREA AND THEIR 

FAMILIES.  
KUDOS TO THE AUTHORITIES FOR THE 
WORK THEY PUT IN TO STOP THE  

SENSELESS BOMBINGS. 
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= A Miracle  
+ + Expectations  Prayer  Faith  



 

 

MONTHLY CABINET AND BOARD MEETING 
CABINET MEETING IS THE FIRST MONDAY OF EACH MONTH* 

BOARD MEETING IS THE SECOND MONDAY OF EACH MONTH* 
 

EVERYONE IS WELCOME TO ATTEND CABINET AND BOARD MEETINGS 
 

NEXT CABINET MEETING IS APRIL 2ND AT 6PM 
NEXT BOARD MEETING IS APRIL 9TH AT 6PM 
CONTACT BOARD CHAIR NINA SISK W/ QUESTIONS 

 

*DATES SUBJECT TO CHANGE DUE TO HOLIDAYS  
AND  CHANGES WILL BE ANNOUNCED IN A TIMELY MANNER 
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 /Î ÔÈÅ ПÉÒÓÔ 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙ ÏÆ ÅÁÃÈ ÍÏÎÔÈȟ  
 ÏÕÒ ÍÅÎ ÇÁÔÈÅÒ ÆÏÒ ÂÒÅÁËÆÁÓÔ ȟ 
 ÆÅÌÌÏ×ÓÈÉÐ Ǫ Á ÇÏÏÄ ÔÉÍÅȢ 

 

  
*ÏÉÎ ÔÈÅÍ ÎÅØÔ ÍÏÎÔÈ ÏÎȡ 
3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ !ÐÒÉÌ χÔÈȟ 

ψȡππÁÍ ÁÔ 'ÏÌÄÅÎ #ÏÒÒÁÌ 
"ÒÅÁËÆÁÓÔ ÂÕÆÆÅÔ Αφ 

&ÏÒ ÍÏÒÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ 3ÔÅÖÅ "ÁËÅÒ 

Celebrations and Thank You(s) 

Thank you for all of the cards and especially 
all of the prayers -  Mary Laughlin 
Itôs been great to see Mary back at worship. 
 
Thanks to Pastor Wessley and those who 
worship here for all the kindness and  
caring.  -   Deanna Holloway 
 
A BIG Thank You to the Elders and to  
Donna Rose-Heim for a thoughtful and  
inspiring prayer workshop held Saturday, 
March 24. 

Clinton Christian Church Family, 
 
Thank you for all of the support you have 
given to my challenge of 1968 cans of fruit 
for the Samaritan Center in celebration of 
my birthday month of March. All of the can 
donations and the financial donations to 
buy fruit has really lifted my spirits and has 
made my ??th birthday a memorable one. 
                    ð-  Tina Wessley  

 

A BIG THANKSé 
 

The Christian Womenôs Fellowship 
would like to extend a big ñThank Youò 

to all who helped with  
setting up the rummage sale,  
working at the rummage sale,  

and tearing down the rummage sale. 
Itôs great to have a  

wonderful church family. 
Many volunteers made  

short work of the whole process and  
it was very much appreciated 

 

                       C.W.F. 

CLINTON CHRISTIAN 
CHURCH ELDERS 

want to assist, support, and encourage the 
CCC congregation. They want to be very  
inclusive to all members. The Elders wish to 
be made aware of all membersô and visitorsô 
needs so they can further serve as spiritual 

leaders of our church. 
ELDERS MEET THE FIRST SATURDAY 

OF EACH MONTH AT 9AM. 
NEXT ELDERSô MEETING IS 
SATURDAY, APRIL 7TH  
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Dixie has been told she is cancer free. 
Thank you for the Doggie Prayer Coat for 

her.  ð Sharlotte Anderson 

TO OUR CHURCH FAMILY 
 
     BOB AND I AND OUR SON CHRIS WANT TO 

THANK YOU FOR THE MANY PRAYERS FROM OUR 

CHURCH FAMILY FOR CHRIS, AS HE BATTLES 

CANCER IN HIS HEART. HE HAS FINISHED AN  

18 WEEK PROGRAM OF CHEMO AND IS STARTING 

A 26 WEEK PROGRAM OF A DIFFERENT TYPE. 

     WE ARE ASKING THAT YOU WILL CONTINUE 

TO PRAY FOR HIM. 

 

                               IN CHRISTIAN LOVE, 

                               BOB AND BEVERLY BROWN 

       



Committee Reports 

CWF news- 
The Spring CWF Brunch is to be held on 
Saturday, April 21st at 10:00a.m.  

in the Fellowship Hall.   
This is a gathering for all of the women 
of the church.  You donôt have to be a 
member Phoebes, Lunch ón Prayer or 
Joy group.  We are hoping to interest 
new ladies to join.  If you are attending 

please bring a dish to share.   
We will be celebrating Spring so  
wear your Spring bonnet.  

 
Also, we need volunteers for the CWF 

Concession Stand for the  
Spring Fling Flea Mart happening  

Saturday, May 26th, 2018. Please mark 
your calendars NOW! 

 

Itõs More Fun Than A Barrel Full Of Monkees 
 

 Clinton Christian Church Game Night  
Is back to its regular time - the last Friday of  the month  

Friday, April 27.  

 
If  you missed last month you missed a really good time!  

 
April 27 - 6 p.m. - Fellowship Hall  

Dinner will be served.  
Bring your favorite game.  

Bring your friends.  
Bring your enemies.  

 
Meet in the Fellowship Hall about 6ish.  

Weõll eat first.  
THEN...Let the Monkee Business BEGIN!  
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ANNUAL 

EASTER 

EGG HUNT 
 

Our annual Easter Egg Hunt  
is quickly approaching  
and we need your help.  

The Evangelism Committee is asking  
that anyone that can come up to 

help with the Hunt  
please be at the church on 
Saturday, March 31st at 9am.  
The Easter Egg Hunt is fun  

for all that attend  
(kids up to 3rd grade).  

The Easter Bunny will make a  
surprise appearance as well.   

 



April 2018                                                                                      MORE COMMITTEE REPORTS  

Stewardship of Finances 

 
General Fund Budget for 2018:  $ 162,344 

Needed monthly for General Fund in 2018: $ 13,528 

Received for General Fund in February 2018: $9,681 
 

Itõs never too late to make a pledge commitment! 

Christian Womenôs Fellowship (CWF) News 
 PIES 

    Once a month CWF ladies gather in the spirit of fellowship and 
to make pies.  Since September 2018 we have  
created 128 cherry, apple, and peach pies.   

Five pies were baked and donated to the Fall Flea Market.    
 Four4 were donated to the staff as they cleaned closets, rooms, 

etc.    We appreciate your help and support.   
The next day for fellowship as we make pies is  

April 26 beginning at 9 AM.   
All are welcome.    

However, Lunch and Prayer is the designated CWF group  
to supply workers in April.   
Hope to see you then. 

.    

 Church In Society 
 
Thanks to everyone that has contributed  

to Week of Compassion.  
Total collected is $630. 

 
We have collected a total of 675 cans of 
fruit toward our goal of 1968 cans.  
All cans of fruit donated will go to  
the Samaritan Center to help those  

that are less fortunate.  
1968 cans was a challenge by Tina Wessley 
in honor of her birthday month of March. 
We will, however, be collecting through 
Easter Sunday (April 1) as well. 

 
Please donôt let her downé. 

 

PULL TABS FOR RONALD 

MCDONALD HOUSE 

Ronald McDonald House provides a home away from  
home for families who must travel to Kansas City for  
their childôs medical care. Far from friends and loved  
ones, parents and siblings need a safe, affordable  
place where they find comfort & hope. 
 

One of the ways local Ronald McDonald House Chapters  
(RMHC) raise money is through pull tab collections. They 
collect pull tabs from any kind of can (pop, fruits, vegetables, 
tuna) instead of the entire aluminum can because the tabs 
are pure high-quality aluminum, unlike the rest of the can, 
which consists of aluminum and other alloys.  
 

A  container is available in the front foyer at church to 
deposit your pull tabs. Thank you for your ongoing support! 

MEALS ON WHEELS MINISTRY 
 

Thanks to the volunteers who helped with 
our Meals on Wheels Ministry this month!   

Volunteers included  
Rita Winburn, Kay OôBannion,  
Penny and Steve Altis,  
Donna and Bill Martin,  

Avis Compton and Carol Hinton.   
This outreach ministry is a way  
for our church to serve  

those who are home-bound.   
We will deliver meals next quarter, 

from  June 11-15. 
 

BRING YOUR EASTER LILIES ! 
 

We are accepting donations  
for Easter Lilies for Easter decorations.   
If you would like to donate Easter Lilies, 
please deliver them to the church  
by noon on Friday, March 30.   

Let the staff in the office know if they are 
honoring or memorializing someone.   
You may take them home after Easter. 



 

   
 

 
 
 
 

3 Adalynn Jones 
 

4 Christine Craig 
 

6  Steve Baker 
 Avery Jones 
 

9 Cleven Washington 
 

10 Carolyn Southers 
 

11 Mary Atchison 
 

23 Becky Culler 
 Tony Smith 
 

27 Nancy Eidson 
 

 

 Birthdays & Anniversaries  

  
 
10  Tony & Diana Smith 
 
11  Michael & Sue Robinson 
                    
25  Bruce & Nancy Engelhart 
 
30  Charlie & Bonnie Townsend 

CHRISTIAN WOMENôS 
FELLOWSHIP 
CWF 

 

Pheobes Group 
Second Thursday 
11:30am 

 

Lunch ón Prayer Group 
Second Tuesday 

Noon 
 

JOY Group 
Third Monday 
7:15pm 

 
All women are invited to  
these opportunities for  
fun and fellowship 
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Birthdays 

Pastor Tim reveals his vision for the church at the Leadership Workshop 

THE LEADERSHIP OF CLINTON CHRISTIAN CHURCH  
DISCUSSES IMPORTANT MATTERS 

The leadership of Clinton Christian Church gathered for  
what was to be a short meeting on  

important issues of the church. What ended up happening was 
an engaging discussion on the progress we, as a church family, 
have made over the past two years and how we can utilize  
that progress to continue to thrive and prepare ourselves  
for the work God is getting ready to call us to do.  
In the past two years God has practically doubled our  

weekly attendance to 80 on the average.  
As Pastor Tim mentioned ñit is not the number of rears in the 
pews that is important. It is the number of lives that  

are changed from having the rears in the pews that matters.ò  
If more people attend, more lives can be changed.  
These higher numbers of attendees also gives our  

faith community a bigger resource of volunteers to draw from 
and a larger pool of financial resources to utilize.  

Ideas and projects can now become bigger and more profound 
with the ability to take advantage of  

these resources God has blessed us with. 
Also...we discussed change and how much change  
we have experienced in the past two years.  
We all agreed that this faith community has  
not always embraced change and change  
for change sake is not a good thing.  

However, when we looked back we were able to count  
over 20 things that have ñchangedò in the past two years.  

Everything from the bulletin and newsletter  
being totally revamped to the bell choir being reborn.  

We determined that this church family is not against change.  
We are willing to embrace change  
if we feel God is calling us to do so. 

Nina, our Board Chair, joined in and gave us some great  
insights as well AND fed us a lovely lunch.  

To everyone that took the time out of their busy schedule  
to attend I say ñThank Youò.  

Your presence and your input was very much appreciated. 
ð Pastor Tim 

Anniversaries 


